Statement by Hungary on Jordan, UPR Session 17, 24 October 2013

Mr. President,
Hungary warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation from Jordan to this UPR and would like to commend the Government for its thorough and inclusive method for the preparation of the national UPR report. My delegation also welcomes the amendments to the Constitution of Jordan that enhance the promotion and protection of political and civil rights, namely the incorporation of the presumption of innocence clause, the prohibition of torture and amendments for the separation of powers.

My delegation takes positive note of the Government’s efforts in caring for Syrian refugees in light of Jordan’s scarce resources. In order to ameliorate the promotion and protection of human rights of migrants, refugees and asylum seekers, Hungary would like to encourage Jordan to consider the creation of a national legal framework on asylum, regularizing the status of refugees, and to consider the accession to the 1951 Convention Relating to the Status of Refugees and its 1967 Protocol. 

Hungary recognises the actions taken to follow up on the implementation of the National Strategy for Persons with Disabilities, however my delegation is concerned about the prevalent practice of hysterectomy on girls with disabilities, and recommends Jordan to adopt a legislation protecting women with mental disabilities from forced sterilization.  

Finally, Mr. President Hungary highly welcomes the withdrawal of the reservation to article 15 of the CEDAW and encourages the Government of Jordan to consider the removal of the remaining reservations to the above mentioned treaty granting equal rights to women with respect to nationality (article 9 of CEDAW) and marriage and family life (article 16 of CEDAW).
Thank you, Mr. President
